October 13, 2009
Jeff Miner

Radon At Tahoe

PO Box 2576

South Lake Tahoe, CA 96158

Eli Meyer, President

SiGBA
P.O. Box 4245
Truckee, CA 96160
Hello Eli,
(This message was sent through the contact us section of the web site today in hopes that it would make it into the Board of Director’s meeting today.  If it did not make it into the meeting, or got lost in transit, here is another copy with the actual maps and links to download the radon maps and report from the California Geologic Society.  Thanks, Jeff.)

As a past member of SiGBA, South Shore Chapter before we became inactive, I must be persistent and ask again why is radon being left out of the discussion of green building in the Sierras?  The 20 year old EPA radon maps by county of the U.S. show Placer, Nevada, and El Dorado Counties as "moderate" radon potential, yet the recent California Geologic Survey Radon Maps of Lake Tahoe show all three counties as "High" and "Very High" around and near the Lake Tahoe region.  (See my web site for links to the actual maps and study).  

The two agencies that should be promoting Radon Resistant New Construction (RRNC) are the U.S. Green Building Council with their LEED certification, and the California and Nevada local real estate industry with their Natural Hazard Disclosure requirements, yet both groups are stuck in neutral using the "moderate" radon potential description in the old EPA maps for this high radon area.  Getting EPA to change its maps is probably beyond the ability of us mortals, but we could have an effect on LEED and local real estate regulations IF WE CARED!  

SiGBA is the one logical organization that could take up this cause and expect some success with petitions to USGBC and local real estate agents to use the new radon maps of the Lake Tahoe Region.  But I have so far seen very little (if anything) about radon in the conferences and meetings and newsletters for SiGBA.  (I did attend the Truckee Green Building Expo with the California Radon Program Specialist two years ago). This may be because little is known about radon by the major builders in SiGBA (even green builders are often not aware of the high radon in our area) or has not seemed to be a large money making potential in radon.  This second reason could prove to be short-sighted.  

Whatever has been the reason for ignoring radon in the past, it is real, it is here, it affects the health of those who live in the "green" houses we build, and it is fixable.  All we have to do is to acknowledge it and get the certification boards to acknowledge it.  I hope radon gets a place on the SiGBA agenda.  Please let me know if I can help.

Jeff Miner

Radon At Tahoe

http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com
P.S.  Here is the link to the California Geologic Survey to download the Lake Tahoe map and report:

http://www.conservation.ca.gov/cgs/minerals/hazardous_minerals/radon/Pages/Index.aspx
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